
 

 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

HIGHWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
VIRTUAL MEETING 

20 April 2021 (7.00  - 8.30 pm) 
 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Christine Vickery (Vice-Chair), Sally Miller, 
+Robby Misir and +Timothy Ryan 
 

Residents’ Group 
 

Paul Middleton 
 

Upminster & Cranham 
Havering Residents’ 
Group 
 

Christopher Wilkins 

Independent Residents 
Group 
 

David Durant 
 

North Havering 
Residents Group 

Brian Eagling (Chairman) 

 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor John Crowder and 
Councillor Michael White. 
Councillor Crowder was substituted by Councillor Robby Misir while Councillor 
White was substituted by Councillor Ryan. 
 
 
 
 
36 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  

 
Councillor Robby Misir declared an interest that he resides on Heath Drive 
and maintains an open mind to the scheme. 
 

37 PROTOCOL ON THE OPERATION OF THE HIGHWAYS ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE MEETINGS DURING THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC 
RESTRICTIONS  
 
The Committee considered the report and RESOLVED to note the contents 
of the report. 
 

38 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 27 October 2020 were agreed as a 
correct record and would be signed by the Chairman at a later date. 
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39 SCH805 - HEATH DRIVE  - REQUEST TO FORMALLY ADVERTISE 

AMENDMENTS TO EXISTING PAY & DISPLAY /CASHLESS PARKING 
BAY  
 
Following a debate the Committee RESOLVED to recommend to the 
Cabinet Member for Environment, in consultation with the Leader of the 
Council that:  
 

(a) the proposals to alter the existing pay & display/cashless parking bay 
on Heath Drive by: 
 

a. reduction of the bay by approximately 11 metres from its 
northern end and introduction of ‘at any time’ waiting 
restrictions over the relevant 11 metres length of highway; 
and 

b. extension of the bay by approximately 6 metres from its 
southern end and removal of existing ‘at any time’ waiting 
restrictions from relevant 6 metres length of highway as 
shown on the drawing in Appendix A and proceed to formal 
consultation;  

 
(b) If at the close of consultation and no objections are received to the 
proposals, the scheme proceeds to full implementation. 

 
40 ST HELEN'S COURT PARKING AND HOUSING ENFORCEMENT  

 
The report before the Committee detailed comments received to the 
consultation on the proposals to convert the existing Housing Parking into a 
parking off street traffic order under the Traffic Management Act 2004 in St. 
Helen’s Court, Rainham. 
 
Following a debate the Committee RESOLVED to recommend to the 
Cabinet Member for Environment, in consultation with the Leader to make a 
Traffic Management Order for implementation and enforcement of a 
Controlled Parking Zone, operational Monday to Saturday between 08:00 
hours and 18:30 hours, on housing land at St Helen’s Court.  

 

Members noted that the estimated cost of implementation of the proposals, 
including all physical measures and advertising costs was £0.021m and 
would be met from the Cost Code C30010.  
 
The vote to implement the proposal was carried by 7 votes in favour to 1 
abstention. 
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Councillor David Durant abstained from the vote. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
 

 


